Town of Exeter Regular Board Meeting

Monday, August 9, 2021 - 7:00PM

Ted Fahey, Kent Brauer, Mark Gundlach and Clerk Sass present.

Town members: Marc Peterson and Andrew Broan

Notice legally posted

Minutes: Minutes from July 12, 2021 meeting presented. Motion to approve July 12, 2021 monthly meeting minutes (KB/MG), all in favor, approved.

Treasurer Report: Dawn summarizes balance as of July 31, 2021: **\$544,225.20**. **MOTION to approve report (MG/KB)**, all in favor, approved.

Announcements: Green County Emergency Management email about Wisconsin Disaster Fund.

Supervisor report: Ted – July was very quiet. EMS - \$5.00/person increase for 2022 \$46.00/person, \$10,000.00 more for our budget. EMS has only two or three volunteers and all the rest are paid. Jamie (the EMS Chief) is at the Mt. Pleasant meeting this evening because they are looking for new EMS coverage (Northern portion – about 300 people). The goal is to have AEMT/Paramedics on staff. The Fire department will be asking for new air tanks - \$180,000 plus. We supply 40% of their budget - \$80,000.00

Mark – County highway meeting today. ATV ordinance has been approved but not legal yet. ATV clubs have to apply for a permit for a route and then have it approved by Green County Board. ATV's have to be registered, licensed drivers, etc. Mark thinks it is likely municipalities will lose the \$2,000.00 matching fund from the highway department. Kent – no report.

Citizen Input: Andrew Broan – Meadows neighborhood out lots. The subdivision is now fully developed. The out lots are currently farmed. What happens to the out lots? Ted said they need to talk to Jim Olson because there most likely was a plan when the subdivision was developed. Ted will call Jim and discuss the out lots. CRP – contact Todd Jensen of the Land Conservation office in Monroe.

Committee Reports: Mark – no report. There has been a request from Belleville H.S. football for every Thursday night to use the shelter for team dinners. Kent – nothing to report

Old Business: Ted – follow-up about the old Hideaway. Mark Cash talked to Ted about selling the triangle Exeter acquired from the State. Ted said two realtors think it is worth about \$50,000.00. The closing of Havens Street added about 33 feet

to the triangle. Mark told Ted there are other projects more important than razing the building. Ted informed more interested in a trade than selling.

New Business:

• Bills – **Motion to pay bills (MG/KB),** all in favor, approved

Adjourn: Motion to adjourn, (KB/MG), all in favor, adjourned 7:34PM

Respectfully Submitted, Dawn Marie Sass, Clerk/Deputy Treasurer